BUCKDEN

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes

Minutes of Annual Electors Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 13th March at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence. - No one sent any apologies.

2.
In Attendance:

Mr. G. Schofield Chairman)


Ms. A. Peters


Mr. J. Sayer


Mr. C. Thornborrow


Mrs. J. Deadman


Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)


Members of the public: County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall, Ms. T. Noble, Mr. G. Beresford, 
Mr. &. Mrs. H. Wilkes, Mr. B. Roberts, Dr. & Mrs. R. Harrison and Mr. & Mrs. M. Carter.

3.
Minutes of last years Meeting.

3.1
The Minutes of 2005 Electors Meeting held in May were acknowledged as a true 
record; this was proposed by Ms. A. Peters and seconded by Mrs. J. Deadman.

4.
Matters arising.


4.1
Mr. Schofield presented his report of the Councils business during the year. He said 
this had been an uneventful year and thanked the Councilors for their work, including the 
Clerk.  He also thanked C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall for attending the Meetings and her hard work 
for the community as a whole.  Mr. Scofield acknowledged the sad loss of C.C. Mr. J. Sayer 
and recorded his and the Councils thanks for the hard work he had done on behalf of the 
community.  The new Councilor Mrs. J. Mulligan was congratulated, in her absence, on 
her recent electoral victory.  Mr. T. Salmon was thanked for his diligence in looking after the 
Village Green.  Mr. Schofield noted the sad demise of The Buck Inn and hoped now there 
was a new manager, business would pick up which would help service industries in the 
village. He noted that the upkeep of the ‘green’ in front of The Buck Inn would have to be 
monitored as this had previously been attended to by the landlord.  He also noted that 
following discussions 
at an earlier Meeting, the precept would have to be raised next year 
to cover the increased remuneration for the Clerk.


Mr. Schofield apologized to the Meeting for not having a Speaker present but said, although 
attempts had been made, they had been unsuccessful.
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5.
Chairman’s Report


5.1
Mr. Schofield asked the Clerk to contact CDC to have the posts opposite School 
House 
removed and replaced with ‘high’ curb stones as arranged. Clerk to contact 
Highways Dept., CDC.  


5.2
The Clerk said that posts were required at the roadside at New House although 
since this discussion had taken place it had come to the clerk’s notice that this land 
belonged to Mr. D. Pearson who collected rent from campers on this land.  If the roadside 
was ‘fenced’ off Mr. Pearson would not receive any rent.  



Mr. Scofield said he would see Mr. Pearson to discuss.


5.2
Mr. Schofield asked Mrs. Marshall if she had any points to rise.  She reported that 
following the sad death of Mr. J. Sayer, Mr. Stephen Butcher was now on the National 
Parks Committee, but this was only until the elections in May.  She also reported that the 
work on Tyke Hill would commence on March 27th and the work would take less time than 
had originally been scheduled.


The strengthening of the bridge at Cray would be carried out as ‘overnight’ work which does 
not appear to cause problems but farmers who require access to stock during lambing 
would have access problems.  Notices that this work was being carried out would be 

erected by the Contractor.


5.3
The Clerk was asked to contact the Highways Dept. at CDC for them to create a 
‘salt & 
sand’ pile by the Notice Board.


5.4
At last years Meeting the question of an available ’Fire Extinguisher’  had been 
raised 
to be kept in the old fire fighting equipment cupboard.  Due to high insurance costs 
this would not be possible.

6.
Land Letting.

6.1
Ms. A. Peters, on behalf of her father agreed to rent the land for a further year at a 
rent of £12.00.

7.
AOB


The Chairman the asked the Parishioners if they had any points to raise.


7.1
Mr. H. Wilkes - raised the problem of tree felling and their removal through Low 
Greenfield. He informed the Meeting that there would be a public meeting on the 20th March 
at Horton in Ribblesdale and if there was no representation from Buckden, he feared the 
logging wagons would come through the narrow lanes of Greenfield and Beckermonds. Dr. 
Harrison said there was another problem on this route as there was a weight restriction on 
the bridges at Deepdale and Beckermonds. Mr. Wilkes felt if no representation was made 
to oppose this 
route for the wagons a Bailey Bridge would be erected.


Mr. Schofield said he would attend the Meeting.
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7.2
Mrs. G. Wilkes showed the Councillors some photographs depicting some reflective 
road signs which had been included inside some field fencing and wanted to know if this 
was legal. It was decided to ask a member of the Highways Dept. at CDC to visit the site to 
assess the problem. Clerk to organise.


7.3
Mrs. Wilkes showed the Councillors some photographs depicting the destruction of 
the verge outside her house by wide vehicles. C. C. Mrs Marshall informed her that vehicles 
had to 
have access to their land and property. Mr. Carter said ‘does this mean people had 
the right to access their property irregardless of damage or inconvenience to other people.’ 
It was 
decided by the Chairman that as a member of the Highways Dept was to be invited 
to visit 
the area, this problem could be examined at the same time. Clerk to arrange.


7.4
Mr. Carter asked about Mr. D. Mudd of Beckermonds Farm and whether permission 
had been given for a new access road on the approach to his new barn. Mr. Schofield said 
the planning application was examined some time ago and the Councillors could not recall. 
Clerk to investigate.


7.5
Mr. Beresford asked why the tenants at New House parked their white van on the 
roadside opposite their property causing a partial blockage and an inconvenience to other 
road users. Clerk asked to contact Mr. P. Katic (NT warden) to resolve this problem.


7.6
Mr. Roberts, landlord of The George Inn, asked who was responsible for the ‘Flood’ 
signs on the Hubberholme road. He said he had lost a lot of business due to this not being 
reset when the roadway was passable. Dr. Harrison said these were displayed by ‘good 
Samaritans’, no one person was responsible. This was probably due to the fact whoever 
was responsible would also be responsible should a car break down when the sign was not 
displayed. It was suggested that the sign could show access to Hubberholme via the 
Stubbins Bridge road.


 Mr. Carter asked if CDC had examined all ways to give better drainage from the meadows 
adjacent to this road. 
Clerk asked to contact Highways Dept., CDC, to examine these 
problems.


Mr. Roberts asked the Chairman if the Council paid the National Trust any dues for 
displaying the Village Notice board on a National Trust building. Mr. Schofield said there 
was no payment made. Mr. Roberts was complaining of what he said was extortionate rent 
asked for his 
advertisement on a barn on the approach to the village.


7.7
Mr. Beresford asked if the Minutes and Agenda of forthcoming Meetings could be 
forwarded to him, this was agreed and he gave the Clerk his e-mail address viz 
grosvenor1963@aol.com. 



There was no other business; the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.10pm.
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